Swartswood Lakes and Watershed Association Inc.

Fall General Membership Meeting Minutes

October 13,  2012

The meeting was called to order by President Jim Stark at 10:15 a.m. with approximately 35 members in attendance.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved, as was the Treasurer's Report showing the following balances:


Regular Checking Account

$17,527.05


Grant Checking Account

        50.75


Certificate of Deposit

    1,235.98

Total




$18,813.78

Larry Condit explained that the report did not include the cost of a new water-testing meter for approximately $825.  He also reported that all State and Federal tax reports have been completed.  Also the books were audited (at no cost) and found to be in order.

There are currently about 100 paid members.

Fishing Club - Ed Szabo reported that the club did not stock trout this season.  Normally the State stocks the lake in the fall.  Reports were that overall fishing was better than last year, with a greater number of tagged fish caught.   The club is aiding Wounded Warriors program by gathering used but usable fishing equipment.  This will be forwarded to the Federation of Sportsmans Club for distribution to the veterans.  

Duck hunting starts today with a limit of 6 per day.  Goose season starts soon.

Swartswood Yacht Club - Jim Bastinck stated that their racing season begins Memorial Day weekend and runs into October, with Sunfish, M Scow and mixed fleets.  The Club will honor Randy Sprague at their Commodore's Dinner on November 10th at the Lafayette House.  Dinner is open to all.

State Park - Ron Cron, Maintenance Supervisor, reported in Blanca Chevrestt's absence.

Larry Kovar was hired to harvest the park swimming area at a cost of $3500. as the park harvester was inoperable.  He also was hired to clear some of the lotus at another cost of $3500.  Lake lowering will begin October 19th.

It appears that greywater is being discharged into the lake and impacting the water quality.  The park has received reports of a soapy film periodically seen floating near the west shore.  The pollutants and nutrients in greywater degrade water quality and works against any improvements made to the water quality.  If anyone knows the source of the problem, the information would be appreciated.

Ron also reported that 3/4 of the new walkway along the park beach is complete.  He also stated that several seasonal employees have been lost to non-work related injuries.

Water Quality - Alex Roney was not present, but it was reported that readings had not been taken for most of the season because of failure of the meter.  A new meter has been purchased through the good graces of Larry Kovar, but it was not received til the end of the season.  However, it was noted that water clarity was exceptional this summer.

Tri-State Pump - A presentation on new septic system choices was made by Debbie Mayers.

She also distributed packets of information to all present.  Many new choices are available, especially for areas that were previously limited because of small area or steep slopes.

Technology Report - Randy Sprague


1.
Lake lowering to begin October 19 and end March 1, 2013


2.
ONLM is still interfering with the lake management plan.  They are putting



weeds ahead of water quality.  A letter of protest has been sent to DEP suggesting:




A. 
They take charge of ONLM




B.
Reinstate Watershed Management Division




C.
They annually review the Threatened and Endangered list




D.
Stop concealing documents.

A copy of the letter sent to Bob Martin, Director of DEP is on our web page.

A response was received from Lynn Fleming.  She does not disagree with out complaints about ONLM.  The letter was confusing.  We do not know who is in charge of Watershed Management.  We are advised that McPartland is now in charge of Watershed Grants.

Lotus - DEP concurs with our assessment that aggressive growth has put the plant out of control.  They have agreed to cut the size of the bed by 1/2.  The harvester is not working, nor is it thought that the machine is capable of handling the tough lotus plants.  It is too late is the season to develop a plan for this year.  We will try to get organized for next year.  The bed has naturally diminished due to the repeated flooding of last summer.

The DEP has stated that there are no articles stating that the lotus was not native to NJ.  This is a false statement.  Pennsylvania is now acting to list the lotus as non-native, ironically using the same article, which we submitted to DEP.  Connecticut and Massachusetts and several other states consider the plant to be invasive.  Non-native species cannot be on the Threatened and Endangered list.

SLWA is a member of COLA, who will hold its next meeting November 3rd.

The milfoil is still bad in the lake despite the application of Sonar.  One factor causing the poor results may be the delay in application caused by the ONLM's delay in granting the permit.  Timing is essential to obtain good results.  The delay in application, together with an early spring is felt to have caused the negative impact.

Discussion - Could we borrow a harvester from Lake Hopatcong.  Blanca Chevrestt tried to borrow one, but her request was denied.  Instead she hired Larry Kovar at a cost of $3500. to do some work.

Members were advised that SLWA would be establishing a Face Book page in addition to their web page.  Information will be posted, as well as copies of forms, such as Volunteer Hour.

Nominations:


The following slate of candidates was presented:



Treasurer - Larry Condit



Trustees -
Milt Becker, George Morville, Stu Quarty, Alex Roney,





Randy Sprague


Nominations from the floor:



Trustees -
Rob Shankman, Bill King

After explaining to the members that the Board of Trustees could be expanded, all nominees were unanimously elected.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret Emmetts

Secretary

